In This Issue

Webmail users click here

Official News

· S.A.V.E. & Child Abuse Workshops

General Announcements

- · Lefkowitz Lecture in Jewish Studies
- Special Letters
- · Pre-Health/Pre-Vet Information Session
- · Contribute Refresher Trainings
- Math Club Meeting
- · Wellness Center Needs your Input
- · AU Summer Sessions
- · Celebrate Black History in Alfred
- · May Graduates Order Regalia
- · Spring Intramural League is Starting Get Your Team Together
- · Recycle for Relay!
- · Cornerstone Theater Coming to Alfred University
- · Wit and Wisdom Competition Winner
- · Change of Date for 'Off Broadway'
- · Be Part of a Panel or Host a Workshop at the Regional Environmental Summit!
- · Cutural Cafe Slam Poetry Open Mic in the Terra Cotta
- · Student Spotlight in Harder
- · Classic Movie: 'Sabrina' (1954)
- · Wellsville Hospital Conducting Urgent Care Survey

What's Happening?

More Events...

Plex 2/23/10 8:30 International Folk Dancing AU PRIDE - Healthy New You Week- Feb.22-26 8:00 Student Senate Executive Board Canidates Men's Swimming and 3:30 CYLI Event: John Brown Trial 2/24/10 5:15 Lefkowitz Lecture in Jewish Studies 8:00 Student Senate Executive Board Canidates Men's Swimming and Information Session 12:10 Bergren Forum: Ch Romanchock, 'Pleasures and Pitfa of DIY' 5:30 Pre-Health/Pre-Vet Information Session Men's Swimming and	TODAY	TOMORROW	THURSDAY
· AU PRIDE - Healthy New	3:30 CYLI Event: Sculpt-O- Plex 2/23/10 8:30 International Folk Dancing • AU PRIDE - Healthy New	12:30 Meditation 3:30 CYLI Event: John Brown Trial 2/24/10 5:15 Lefkowitz Lecture in Jewish Studies 8:00 Student Senate Executive Board Canidates Men's Swimming and Diving Championships (A)	 11:20 Pre-Health/Pre-Vet Information Session 12:10 Bergren Forum: Chris Romanchock, 'Pleasures and Pitfalls of DIY' 5:30 Pre-Health/Pre-Vet Information Session

S.A.V.E. & Child Abuse Workshops

In order to meet NYS Education Department requirements for certification, all education major and minor students must attend a Safe Schools Against Violence In Education (SAVE) Workshop and a Child Abuse Identification & Reporting Workshop. The Division of Education will offer these workshops as follows:

Safe Schools Against Violence in Education (SAVE) Workshops:

March 1 & 3 - 9:20 a.m.-10:35 a.m. - 336 Myers Hall (MUST ATTEND BOTH DAYS TO COMPLETE WORKSHOP)

March 1 & 3 - 11:20 a.m.-12:35 p.m. - 336 Myers Hall (MUST ATTEND BOTH DAYS TO COMPLETE WORKSHOP)

Child Abuse Identification & Reporting Workshop:

Monday, May 3 -- 4:10- 6:50 p.m. -- 227 Myers Hall

Please note: If you have taken these workshops before you do not have to take them again.

Submitted by: Cathy Allen

back to top Send Email Reminder

Lefkowitz Lecture in Jewish Studies

On Wednesday, Feb. 24, Dr. James Young, Professor of English and Judaic Studies at the University of Massachusetts, Amherst, will give the inaugural Lefkowitz Lecture in Jewish Studies.

Sponsored by the College of Liberal Arts and Sciences, Dr. Young will speak to "The Stages of Memory: From Berlin to New York". The slide lecture will address the idea of the memorial and the processes of memorialization in Berlin around the Denkmal and at Ground Zero in New York City around the World Trade Center Site Memorial Design.

Please join us for the inauguration of this new, endowed annual lecture.

Location: Nevins Theatre Time: 5:15 - 7:30 p.m.

Submitted by: Deborah Clark

back to top Send Email Reminder

Special Letters

A group of Drawn to Diversity students (Mimi Mohammed, Jian Yu, and Ashley Fantigrossi) are remembering letter writing in a special way. They set up a letter-writing station in the Language House for students to write a letter to their family, friends, and other loved ones. These letters will be displayed on colorful paper outside the mail room on Tuesday, Feb. 23 where people can stop by and read the personal notes in all languages, or admire their colorful display as they represent the individuality of many minds and cultures.

Submitted by: Deborah Clark

back to top Send Email Reminder

Pre-Health/Pre-Vet Information Session

Date: Thursday, Feb. 25, 2010

Time: 11:20 a.m. or 5:30 p.m. (the same information will be shared at both sessions)

Location: Powell Campus Center Kenyon-Allen

*All students interested in pursuing a career in a health-related field need to attend this event. Topics to be covered include curricular requirements, experiential expectations, and timeline for graduate school applications, and more.

While these sessions will review materials covered during the fall info session, this workshop will include several new issues/items including choosing a graduate/professional program, considering alternative health-related careers, and obtaining internships.

Submitted by: Mark McFadden

back to top Send Email Reminder

Contribute Refresher Trainings

ITS is pleased to begin offering Contribute refresher trainings for editors of http://www.alfred.edu. AU's Web site has undergone many changes in the last year; these changes will be addressed in the training, along with review of editing guidelines.

Attendance at a refresher session will be mandatory for anyone who plans to continue editing pages on http://www.alfred.edu. Sessions will be offered starting on Wednesday, Feb. 24 and will continue through the spring semester.

Contribute refresher trainings are scheduled for the following dates:

Wednesday 2/24, 9 a.m. Thursday 2/25, 10 a.m. Wednesday 3/3, 9 a.m. Thursday 3/4, 9 a.m. Thursday 3/11, 10 a.m.

To sign up for one of these sessions, please contact Meghanne Freivald at 607.871.2363, or via e-mail. All Contribute refresher trainings will be held in 306 Perlman Hall.

Submitted by: Meghanne Freivald

back to top Send Email Reminder

Math Club Meeting

Wednesday, Feb., 24 - 12:20-1:10 p.m., Myers Hall 227

The AU Math Club will host Dr. Joseph Petrillo of AU's Division of Mathematics who will present, "Making Music with Mathematics."

Pizza and soda will be served. All are welcome to attend.

Abstract. In the early 1900s, Austrian/American composer Arnold Schoenberg (1874-1951) devised an atonal method of musical composition called the 12-tone technique. We will introduce this technique and discuss how modular arithmetic plays a fundamental role in its use.

This talk is accessible to the general audience. No musical or advanced mathematical background is required.

Submitted by: Julia Elder

back to top Send Email Reminder

Wellness Center Needs your Input

Win-Win Survey! Help the Wellness Center help you, and you may just be lucky enough to win a Keurig Pod Coffee Brewer, \$200 cash, an iPod Touch, or one of many AU Bookstore gift-cards.

Spend 20 minutes on the NCHA II-Web (National College Health Assessment II-Web Version) to help us identify the most important health and wellness needs of AU's student bodies! Watch for the survey to arrive in your e-mail box early this week and register to take it and win great prizes!

If you'd like to know more about the NCHA II, contact Pam Schu at schup@alfred.edu.

Submitted by: Pamela Schu

back to top Send Email Reminder

AU Summer Sessions

It's not too early to begin thinking about taking classes here in warm, sunny Alfred this summer!

Summer registration begins March 15, but the Summer course schedule is viewable now in Banner. Just click on "Class Schedule" and then select Summer 2010.

AU Summer Sessions offer students a great opportunity to concentrate on one course without the burden of a heavy course load. You can complete a full semester course in as little as two or three weeks, take a full-year of the language requirement, get a head start on the fall semester, or make up a course you failed during the fall or spring.

A "quick reference" preliminary list of summer courses is attached for your convenience.

Please visit the Summer Sessions Website for information about registration, housing, deadlines, tuition, and other details and to view a PDF version of the Summer Schedule Booklet.

Printed copies of the Booklet will be available to be picked up at the Student Service Center in Seidlin, the Mail Room and the Office of Summer Programs in Carnegie in early March. Keep in mind, however, that changes/additions/deletions made to the schedule after it was printed will not be reflected in the Booklet. For the most accurate, up-to-date schedule, please check Banner.

If you have general questions about Summer Sessions and/or non-art summer courses please contact the Office of Summer Programs at 607.871.2612 or via email to **summerpro@alfred.edu**. If you have questions about summer art courses please contact the School of Art & Design at 607-871-2412 or via e-mail to **johnsonc@alfred.edu**.

Thank you.

Link: Summer School Website

Attachment: Preliminary Summer Course List

Submitted by: Melody McLay

back to top Send Email Reminder

Celebrate Black History in Alfred

Students from Alfred University are putting together a two-day show for students, faculty, staff, and the community of Alfred to come and join us celebrate Black History Month together. Friday, Feb. 26 @ 9p.m. in the Terre Cotta coffee house will be a Slam Poetry Night and on Saturday, Feb. 27 @ 8pm in Holmes Auditorium there will be a show called students Spotlight... this is not a week you should miss this is bigger and better. This is a week for Alfred to Stand up...

Submitted by: Maimunatu Mohammed

back to top Send Email Reminder

May Graduates Order Regalia

All May graduates need to order regalia for graduation by Thursday, March 25. Please stop by the AU

Bookstore to place your order. Bachelor unit (cap,gown,tassel,hood) \$50, Master unit \$54.49.

Submitted by: Marcy Bradley

back to top Send Email Reminder

Spring Intramural League is Starting - Get Your Team Together

TEAMS AND LEAGUES FORMING --- SIGN UP NOW

TEAM ROSTERS/SIGNUPS WILL BE ACCEPTED UNTIL Friday, March 5 GAMES WILL BEGIN WEEK OF 3/15/10 after the break

In an attempt to make things easier for scheduling, I have listed the days of participation. Please note that there are multiple sports on some evenings, but we don't think they will overlap so you can sign up for both. The times listed below are tentative and are subject to change according to Varsity Sports' practice times.

Spring Events:

6 v 6 Indoor soccer (men's) Monday Nights 7:30-10 p.m. Coed 6 v 6 Indoor Soccer Tuesday Nights 7:30-10 p.m. Coed Slow Pitch Softball (10 Players) Wednesday Nights 6-8:30 p.m. 5 v 5 Basketball Wednesday Nights 7-10 p.m. Coed Kickballl (10 v 10) Thursday Nights 6-10 p.m. Volleyball 6 v 6 (coed) Thursday Nights 7:30-10 p.m.

You may register your team by dropping off your completed roster to the drop off box at the Intramural Bulletin board in the lower level of the McLane Center. Blank roster forms are available at the bulletin board as well. You may also e-mail your roster to millerst@alfred.edu

All rosters must be submitted by the "due date."

FAQ's

How do I join a team to sign up?

AU Intramurals Sports and Recreation invites all AU students, faculty and staff to participate. You are encouraged to create your own teams with friends, classmates and neighbors. If you are unable to connect with a group you may contact the director of IM Sports and Recreation for assistance in joining another team.

Who can I have on my team?

Current Varsity/ JV Athletes. No more than 2 varsity/junior varsity athletes may participate on IM Sports teams in the sport, or associated sport, in which they competed at the intercollegiate level. An athlete that appeared on an intercollegiate roster at any time during the current academic year is considered a varsity/junior varsity athlete.

Former Varsity/ JV Athletes. Former varsity/junior varsity athletes may participate on IM Sports teams without restriction provided they have not appeared on varsity/junior varsity rosters at any time during the current academic year.

Submitted by: Scott Miller

back to top Send Email Reminder

Recycle for Relay!

Support Relay for Life at Alfred! Herrick Library has placed a bin in its lobby to collect returnable bottles as a fundraiser for its Relay for Life team.

Staff from both Herrick and Scholes will join with students from GreenAlfred and Alternative Cinema to participate in the Relay for Life event on campus March 26-27. This will be the fourth year that library

staff have proudly walked and raised funds for the event.

If you have returnable bottles at home and would like to donate them, please either drop them off at the library or contact Laurie McFadden (**mcfadden@alfred.edu**; 607.871.2385) to arrange a pick-up.

Submitted by: Laurie McFadden

back to top Send Email Reminder

Cornerstone Theater Coming to Alfred University

Place: Miller Performing Arts Theatre

Building theatre through community and building community through theatre is the aim of the dynamic Cornerstone Theater group in Los Angeles. Cornerstone will be HERE in Alfred, this weekend. Cornerstone's Paula Donelly and Laurie Woolery will work with community members to develop the foundation for a performance about Alfred. They will conduct a workshop from 9:30 to 5:30 on Sat. Feb. 27 and 10:00 to 4:00 on Sun. Feb. 28. This intensive workshop aims to promote discussion, listening, and choice of stories, ending, perhaps, in mini-presentations. If you are interested in being part of this intensive workshop, please contact Becky Prophet at 871-2255 or 587-8833. Cornerstone's workshop in Alfred is sponsored by AU Trustee Bill Pullman and the College of Liberal Arts and Sciences. SPACE IS LIMITED -- Call today!

Submitted by: Carmen Wilkins

back to top Send Email Reminder

Wit and Wisdom Competition Winner

The winner of the first Alfred University Wit and Wisdom Award will be presenting her prize speech at the Bergren Forum on Thursday, March 4, from 12:10-1:10 p.m. in Nevins Theater, Powell Campus Center.

The winner is Elizabeth Wager, an English major. Wager's winning speech is titled, "Why Do Personas Matter?" Within the body of her speech is a collection of original poems.

This competition was created and sponsored by Alfred University's chapter of Phi Beta Kappa to promote excellence in public speaking on our campus.

Submitted by: Sandra Singer

back to top Send Email Reminder

Change of Date for 'Off Broadway'

Due to a scheduling conflict, 'Off Broadway' presented by the Chamber Singers has been moved to FRIDAY, March 26. All reservations are still valid.

For more information, please e-mail Laurel Buckwalter at fbuckwal@alfred.edu.

Submitted by: Nancy Freelove

back to top Send Email Reminder

Be Part of a Panel or Host a Workshop at the Regional Environmental Summit!

A youth environmental network, which some students at Alfred University are involved with called

Power Shift NY, is hosting a summit in Buffalo the weekend of April 16-18. We are looking for people to host workshops or speak on panels.

Green Alfred will be attending this conference so travel and lodgings may be available.

http://powershiftny.org/

If you are interested (even if you can only attend for an afternoon to be a part of a panel or workshop), or if you know anyone else who might be (can be within the university or outside, we are looking for administration, faculty, business professionals in the area etc.) please contact Kacie Dean at kmd4@alfred.edu

Submitted by: Kacie Dean

back to top Send Email Reminder

Cutural Cafe Slam Poetry Open Mic in the Terra Cotta

Slam poetry night in the Terra Cotta this Friday, Feb. 26, at 9 p.m. We have guest performers and students who will be singing, playing intruments and etc. There will be an open Mic at the show so please feel free to get up and share your talent with us all... See you there

Submitted by: Maimunatu Mohammed

back to top Send Email Reminder

Student Spotlight in Harder

Student spotlight, Saturday, Feb. 27 at 8 p.m. in Harder, Holmes. There will be an African dance team, morden dance, steppa teams, many solos, and visting performers. If you will like to perform please feel free to contact Mbm1 or simply comejoin the show that you will hate to miss out.

Submitted by: Maimunatu Mohammed

back to top Send Email Reminder

Classic Movie: 'Sabrina' (1954)

Tuesday, Feb. 23 at 6:45 p.m.

Nancy Howe Auditorium at the David A. Howe Public Library, 155 N. Main St., Wellsville

A romantic tale of a chauffeur's daughter who is romanced by her father's employer's two sons is presented in this film on Tuesday, Feb. 23 at 6:45 p.m. at the Howe Auditorium. The cast includes Audrey Hepburn, Humphrey Bogart, and William Holden.

This library-sponsored film is free and open to everyone.

Submitted by: Deborah Clark

back to top Send Email Reminder

Wellsville Hospital Conducting Urgent Care Survey

Jones Memorial Hospital, Wellsville, is conducting a Community Needs Assessment during the month of February to assess the level of interest in establishing an After Hours or Urgent Care Center. This would provide an alternative to the ER for non-emergent care issues. Hours for the center would be in the late afternoon or evening and on the weekend.

Please visit the Jones Memorial Hospital Website (below) and click on " Community Needs Survey " on the home page to complete your survey.

Please also forward this message to your friends and family to complete this survey as well! Thank you for your assistance in this effort.

www.jmhny.org < http://www.jmhny.org/

Submitted by: Deborah Clark

back to top Send Email Reminder

Alfred University | My AU | Our AU | Events | BannerWeb | Blackboard | News | Enews